Minutes of RCT
November 13, 2006

The meeting was called to order by Lorraine Amende.  The following members were present:  Sue Wallis, Laurie Davis, Amber Loetscher, Cate Loetscher, Kathy Spellman, Lorraine Amende, Nancy Sorenson, Paige Oedekoven, Marilyn Mackey, Sharon Rinker.  Billee Hackett attended as a member of the community.
The Secretary’s report was approved as corrected.
The Treasurer’s report was presented by Kathy Spellman.  In addition she presented an income and expenses report, and a report on the investments that were recently made into a money market account and a short term CD.  Also, she presented the Hall electric bill for payment.  The motion was made to pay the bill, it was seconded and it passed.
Old Business:  

The Executive Committee presented a revised copy of the bylaws, which was then set aside in favor of a revision which included the executive committee’s recommendations in addition to other changes offered by Marilyn Mackey.  The revisions were discussed at length and other changes were added.  Sue Wallis moved that we accept the bylaws as revised.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  It passed.  
The Conflict of Interest policy was discussed.  It was moved by Nancy Sorenson to accept the Conflict of Interest Policy as written until it can be referred to an appropriate committee for further consideration. Amber seconded  the motion. It passed.

Marilyn announced that the Board Training sponsored by the County Commission will be on December 14 and 15.  There is no other information at this time.

New Business:

The Draft  Board of Directors Job Descriptions document was considered and adopted with recommended changes.   
Election of officers followed. The new officers are:  Marilyn Mackey – President; Fred Oedekoven, Vice President; Nancy Sorenson, Secretary, Kathy Spellman, Treasurer.  

Marilyn Mackey then led the rest of the meeting.
The Draft Governance Policy was then discussed and adopted by the board with revisions. 

The Draft Board of Directors Agreement was discussed and adopted with changes.    

A Finance Committee was then appointed with Fred Oedekoven Vice President as chairman.  Kathy Spellman, Lorraine Amende, Sue Wallis, Amory Hubbard, and Mollie Kluver are the Committee members.

The following Draft Policies were tabled until the Finance Committee considers them and makes recommendations for changes: 

Trust Fund Management Resolution


Trust Investment Policy


Trust Gift Acceptance Guidelines

The Finance Committee will also present a budget at the next meeting after we find out if we have been awarded the CDBG Grant.
Discussion then followed concerning the changes to the Board Policy  from July 24, 2006.  After discussion Cate moved that the changes be accepted, and the Policy shall stand on its own at least until fiscal policies are in place. The motion was seconded and it passed.

Sue reported that the CDBG  application went to a subcommittee on Thursday. The winners of the grants will be announced on December 7. We are ranked third.  Barring any huge strange happening we should be one of the grant recipients. Sue would like some folks to be present in Laramie on December 7 when the winners are announced in case something happens.  A training meeting will be held for the grant sometime in December or January.  
(at this point Sharon, Laurie,  and Paige left the meeting, leaving only seven board members, one less than a quorum.)

Sue says she has stopped fund raising until we know that we have some money from from the CDBG.  But she would like the board to approve the following priorities to present to potential donors, such as the big coal companies:   

Construction manager at risk, 6% (about $28,000.00) of total project costs, not covered by the grant.  

A $20,000.00 operating fund.
Theater Curtain

Since a quorum was no longer present, Amber Loetscher suggested that the executive committee make this decision, at least until the board can consider these  priorities at the next meeting.  The executive committee agreed by consensus to accept these priorities only for the purpose of approaching potential donors between now and the next meeting. Priorities for budget purposes and long term planning and fundraising will be considered at a later date by the full board.    

 A brief discussion followed on how to present an annual report to the community at the November 19th  Harvest Dinner. Sue will write a brief narrative about what has been accomplished in the last year, and what we plan for the next year.  Kathy will provide a financial statement.  Nancy will publish the hand out and ask Fred to print it. Cate and Amber will work on a citizen survey about what they think the building should be like. Nancy said she would need the information by Wednesday evening. 
The next meeting will be in January when we have news of the CDBG grant.

Topics for discussion will include the 2007 priorities, the 2007 budget, the building plan, hiring of CMAR and RFP for an architect. 
 Marilyn gave a brief description of what will happen when we consult with an architect.    
Sue suggested that we set meetings on the last Thursday of every quarter unless other wise notified. No specific action was taken. 
Lorraine announced that the people who put on the recent Craft Show and Sale will donate $50.00 (5%) from their proceeds.
The meeting was adjourned.     

